STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS25461

The proposed legislation creates a new section of Idaho Code to provide incentive funding for Career
Technical Education (CTE) secondary programs in the five CTE education program of: Business
Management and Marketing, Engineering and Technology, Family and Consumer Sciences, Health
Professions, and Skilled and Technical Sciences. This legislation would expand incentive funding
opportunities currently available only for Agricultural and Natural Resources education programs pursuant
to section 33-1629. Under the proposed legislation, the Division would provide incentive based funding to
the identified high performing programs. The Division would also provide funding for programs in need
of additional support and technical assistance in any of the six program areas, including Agricultural and
Natural Resource (technical assistance funding is currently not available under section 33-1619). This
performance-based approach would more clearly demonstrate the return on investment provided by career
technical education and hold CTE programs more accountable for producing results. The performance
measures and procedures for CTE program incentive based funding would be established by the Idaho
Division of Career Technical Education and approved by the State Board of Education.

FISCAL NOTE

The Fiscal impact of the proposed legislation is contingent on appropriation by the Legislature. Is was
requested by the Division of Career Technical Education that the proposed legislation be funded at $325,000
for fiscal year 2018.

Contact:
Senator Dean M. Mortimer
(208) 332-1358

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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